
       STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

       SELECTMEN 

               MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 24, 2014 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Jay Croteau will be available for the election after 11:00 A.M. and Eric Eichner will be available mid after 

noon.  

The Town of Surry received $10.00 cash from Mary Fosher for a history book.  

Gary Kinyon let Jay Croteau know that he agreed with Gary Roberge on the utility pole case. 

Jill Lane will contact Avitar about the inspection of the library and the town hall. 

Bruce Smith drafted a letter of acceptance to Avitar in response to Gary Roberge.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Bruce Smith sent a letter to Larry Sportello to be added to his town email list explaining the tax rate of 

$18.18.  

Bruce Smith has been investigating the lot north of the lower   Pond Road culvert to discover who owns 

the property. The Army Corp of Engineers own  the flow rights over the lot. He will speak to Laura 

Barrett about the ownership of the lot.  

The selectmen signed the 2016 Municipal Assessment Data letter for the DRA for yearly equalization. 

Final tax collector’s documentation was sent to the DRA and if it meets their approval it will complete 

the tax cycle for 2016. 

Jay Croteau did not have an update on Jane Hurst.  

Bruce Smith reported the Registry of Deeds will send September’s transfers in the mail to complete the 

equalization. It was noted the last two current use releases were not properly recorded and will need to 

be corrected. The A5 for Patnode will be corrected at no charge.  

The selectmen discussed the upcoming budget committee. Bruce Smith will represent the selectmen 

and contact the school board about choosing a representative.  

The selectmen continued the discussion on the expanding the town clerk’s office and the carriage shed 

expansion. They also discussed the need for additional storage space for records as well as 

arrangements for a handicap bathroom. 

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

accepted the minutes.  



Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 


